
Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting of  Woolverstone Parish Council held on  

Wednesday 4  May 2015 at Berners Hall.         

         

 

 

1 Apologies 

Mr P Patrick (BDC), Mr S Quantrill, Mrs J Young, NB no police presence 

 

 Present: Mr S Pearce(Chair), Mr M Bostock,  Mr D Davis (BDC), Mrs A Glading (RFO) ,  

Mrs E Iskander, Mr  L Mayer, Mrs R Blackburn (Clerk).  

 

Also Dr Will Thomas from Suffolk University Campus 

 

 

2 Declaration by any Councillor of any prejudicial interest in the content of the meeting. 

 None 

 

3 Minutes of the last meeting 

 Were agreed as a true record, following a proposal by Mrs E Iskander and seconded by  

Mr L Mayer. 

 

4 Election of Officers 

 The election of Chairman, Vice Chairman and Responsible Financial Officer was put 

to the meeting and it was proposed that there should be no change. Proposer Mr L Mayer, Seconder 

Mr M Bostock. Unanimous agreement 

 

5 Matters Arising 

 Village Questionnaire. Dr Thomas took us through his report (attached to these minutes) 

following an analysis of the questionnaires completed by the residents of Woolverstone. His opening 

comment was that the level of response was extraordinarily high. 

 Nursery Development. The council were advised that there still was no response with regard 

to the ownership of the triangle of land at the entrance to the development. 

The chairman reported that the developer’s contractors had burnt polluting substances on two 

occasions recently, ignoring a warning issued last year. The developer should be taken to task and a 

complaint made with the District Council for the lack of action taken. 

 Queen’s 90th birthday. The Chairman was meeting Mr Pat York from the Royal Harwich 

yacht club to discuss the involvement of the village in their celebration.  

 Section 106 agreement relating to HMS Ganges application. Noted that the final version 

was still not on the website. 

 Extension of speed limit. Evidence from householders and other interested parties is being 

collected. This to be submitted to Mr D Wood who will present the evidence to the Area Officer to 

investigate and if he considers there to be a case, to include it on the agenda for the Speed Limit 

Panel. 

 

Further business from the agenda to be postponed and the meeting was closed at this point at 2020 as 

the start of the Annual Parish Meeting was 20 minutes late. 

  

 

 

 

Signed      Chairman 
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